
GRADUATION INITIATIVE 2025 TASKFORCE  

Meeting Notes 
Tuesday, September 17, 2019 

ADM Room 101  
2:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

 

Present:  
Vikash Lakhani, David Schecter, Debra Jackson, Denise Romero, Dwayne Cantrell, Faust Gorham, James Drnek, Jennifer 
McCune, Kris Krishnan, Liora Gubkin, Lisa Zuzarte, Luis Vega, Michael Lukens, Nyakundi Michieka, Aaron Wan, Tanya 
Boone-Holladay, Sarah Hendrik, Deisy Mascarinas (Administrative Support).  
 
Absent: 
Deborah Boschini, Doreen Anderson-Facile, and Jaimi Paschal.  
 
Action Items: 

�¾ Vikash will draft something on how the ($50k) grant will look and work with GI members on the parameters of 
the grant. 

�¾ Vikash will work on a summary document of all the student success initiatives, as requested by the WSCUC 
team.  As well as the poster that will be presented at the poster session during the WSCUC visit.  

�¾ D. Jackson will email everyone the full list of WSCUC visitors and the list of GI Taskforce members that will meet 
with the visitors.  She will also send out an announcement about the open meetings with the Faculty, Staff, and 
Students. 

�¾ V. Lakhani is putting together an early graduation award for students who graduate within 7 terms or earlier.   
 
GI Funds for Taskforce: 

�¾ Provost will be allocating $50,000 from the graduation initiative monies that come from the Chancellor’s office.  
We have to work on how we want to utilize these funds.  Ideas from the taskforce include: 

o Calling for mini grants from campus and get campus involvement with the taskforce and initiative. For 
example, $3-$5k mini grants or up the amount to $5-$10k grants. 





�¾ D. Jackson provided the group with WSCUC Lines of Inquiry in preparation for the upcoming WSCUC visit on 
October 7 – 10th.  They asked to meet with the Graduation Initiative Taskforce and the group can expect an 
invitation to meet with the team on Wednesday, October 9th at 8:00 a.m. in the DLDC Aera Room.   

�¾ The WSCUC team will likely be asking questions that have to do with the 2nd LOI “Student Success Initiatives.”  
The handout has questions in bold and a draft of some answers in regular font to provide the taskforce with 
information so they can provide answers to the questions the team will ask during their visit.   

�¾ The team requested a summary document of all the student success initiatives and a status update, which the 
taskforce will need to work on, collaboratively.   

�¾ D. Jackson mentions that there will be a poster session during the visit, and we should provide a poster showing 
all of the student success initiatives.  The WSCUC big question is, how do we decide which things to invest in and 
how do we know which one of these things is working.  

�¾ The WSCUC visitors mentioned are Fran, Terry, and Melanie.  
 
EM Updates: 

�¾ D. Cantrell shares with the group that today (9/17/19) they began the de-enrollment for non-payment, for 
students who had debts at a certain level, and we might be hearing from students.  A week ago, there were 
about 800 students that were on the list to get de-enrolled, but after phone calls and efforts of many teams, 
that number dropped to less than 300 students.   

�¾ The financial threshold for students was $100, so if the students owed $100 or more, they would be de-enrolled.  
EM was able to get the financial threshold up to $500 and that lines up well with GI 2025 as an administrative 
barrier.  The numbers are continuing to go down and we will continue to make phone calls because we also 
don’t want the University to go into debt either.      

 
Registrar’s Office/ALT Updates: 

�¾ J. McCune shares with the team that they were able to change the threshold for when students are eligible to 
apply for graduation from 90 units down to 84 units, but we are still searching for the right number.  We don’t 
want students to apply too early because then were doing a grad check response that has the entire plan on it.  
Moving the units down allows the student who is going to try and overload or try and take more than 15 units 
per semester to finish up their senior year.  Advisors can contact the registrar office and let them know which 



a. Early Grad Award: There are several students who graduate before 4 years.  In this past cohort there were 
about 80 students who graduated in 3 or in 3.5 years.  V. Harper talked to the President about this and they 
want to recognize these students so that other students can get an incentive to graduate early if they can.  V. 
Harper has asked V. Lakhani to put together an early graduation award.  For students who qualify, we are 
looking at providing free graduation regalia, free graduation cord, an early grad certificate and possibly a 
designation on their transcript as an early grad recipient.  We are also planning on a graduation lunch or dinner 
with the President and other leaders where they will be provided with this award.  We are looking to see if they 
graduated in 7 terms or earlier regardless of where they started.  It may roll out by the Fall commencement.  


